Woodlands Parent Advisory Council January 2022 Meeting Minutes

<u>Present:</u> Lynnette Lindell, Billie Jean Oliver, Tim Lee, Jeannine Campbell, Jen Mazur

Regrets: Tara-Lee Koss, Brette Park, Casey Tully

Called to Order:

Meeting was called to order at 8:40

Minutes:

November 2021 Minutes were read. Lynnette Lindell moved to have Minutes passed; Jen Mazur 2nd the

motion.

Treasurer's Report:

Regular PAC Chequeing: \$5,686.45 Playground Chequeing: \$4,260.99 Playground Savings: \$19,466.07

Fundraising:

- Gift Cards earned \$843.05
- Shelmerdines was not clear to determine. Billie Jean to connect with Shelmerdine's to know exact amount earned.
- Will do a 50/50 for a spring fundraiser. As each ticket needs to be accounted for, each book to have a cover indicating requirements for reporting.
- Townes Apparel was discussed as an option Lynnette to look into for further details.

<u>Principal's</u>

- Return back was interesting with 1st week of remote learning and then 4 "snow days"
- Report:
- kids need the routine and good to get back into it.
 ISD is tracking and posting attendance on their website;
- 70% of our kids from K-6 took home Rapid Test kits; rest of kits are now for symptomatic staff
- there as been no mention of holding another vaccination clinic as of yet.
- kids are required to where either a medical mask or a 3-layered mask;
- Gr. 7/8 and 5/6 classes are being separated for lunch to be able to allow for more space; other than that no major changes;
- I love to Read month is in February; Mrs. Williams is working on activities to promote;
- Mrs. Fisher coaching girls basket ball; Ms. Gray will coach boys
- there is now a requirement to show proof of vaccination to play;
- EA time has been temporarily topped up to 6 hours a day until Feb. 11th.
- Starting to look at numbers, class groups and staffing for next year;
- so far, number of students are remaining the same; usually get a few more closer to the start of the school year;
- will look at the configuration of classrooms;
- Ms. Hallow on medical leave until Spring Break Jessica Prefontaine is in to cover;

New Business

- For the playground would like to see if we can find other committee members;
- send out an email/survey to see how much interest we can get.
- Jennine C. is willing to volunteer on the playground committee Thank you, Jennine.

Next The next meeting is schedule for Thursday, March 10th @ 8:30 pm

Meeting:

Adjourned: Meeting adjourned at 9:28 pm